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Opening ceremony Martha Kindergarten Chaibasa 

Sunday, January 13th 2019 

 

Dear congregation of Chaibasa, dear guests! 

I cannot be with you on this special day, but all my thoughts and my joy 

about the inauguration of  Martha Kindergarten Chaibasa are with you.  

My special thanks and my admiration goes out to all those who have 

worked so hard and enthusiastically over the years to build this 

Kindergarten. It shows that you are all aware of the great responsibility 

that God has given to each of us to protect the souls of our little children, 

which are the weakest part in our society, against any kind of misuse of 

power. 

Dear Karuna, Rashmi and Grace, this is for you a so called red letter-day 

you have been waiting for so long. You have been prepared for your task in 

India and Germany. 

In Germany you learned that a Kindergarten shall be a place full of love, 

trust, security, phantasy, laughter of happiness and pleasure of learning by 

playing. 

I have full confidence in you, that you will fulfill this demanding and 

wonderful task. 

May God keep his protective hand over you, the children and their parents 

and all helpers. 

All of you who gathered here today I wish a blessed and happy opening-

ceremony. 

Warm greetings from Berlin 

 

Yours Helga Ottow 

 
 

 

 


